
NOTICE OF PROPOSED GUIDANCE DOCUMENT 

 

Press Release: Licenses revoked for area wholesale dealers May 14, 2020 

 

Pursuant to Wis. Stat. s. 227.112, the Wisconsin Department of Transportation is hereby 

seeking comment on a press release dated May 14, 2020 regarding revoked licenses for 

area wholesale dealers [Wis. Stat. Ch. 218], a proposed guidance document. 

 

PUBLIC COMMENTS AND DEADLINE FOR SUBMISSION 

Comments may be submitted to the Wisconsin Department of Transportation for 21 

days by: 

 

1. Department’s website:   

 
https://trust.dot.state.wi.us/act369/?id=OPA652&uri=file:W/RELEASES/REL20/DMV/51820-

revokeeffectv514.docx&division=OPA  
 

2. Mailing written comments to: 

 

Office of Public Affairs 

Wisconsin Department of Transportation 

4822 Madison Yards Way 

PO Box 7910 

Madison, WI  53707-7910 

 

WEBSITE LOCATION OF FINAL GUIDANCE DOCUMENT 

The final version of this guidance document will be posted at wisconsindot.gov to allow 

for ongoing comment. 

 

AGENCY CONTACT 

DOTOPAGuidanceDocs@DOT.WI.GOV 
 

 

https://trust.dot.state.wi.us/act369/?id=OPA652&uri=file:W/RELEASES/REL20/DMV/51820-revokeeffectv514.docx&division=OPA
https://trust.dot.state.wi.us/act369/?id=OPA652&uri=file:W/RELEASES/REL20/DMV/51820-revokeeffectv514.docx&division=OPA
https://wisconsindot.gov/Pages/home.aspx


 

 

 
 
 
 
Send release on May 18, 2020 
 

 

For more information, contact: 
Office of Public Affairs, (608) 266-3581 
opa.exec@dot.wi.gov 

 
 

Licenses revoked for area wholesale dealers  
 

The Wisconsin Department of Transportation Division of Motor Vehicles (DMV) revoked the wholesale 

dealer licenses of these Columbia County dealers, located at 101 Skyline Drive, Arlington, for failing to 

properly follow administrative requirements:  

• C and J Auto Group LLC 

• S T Empire LLC 

• Ace Auto Motors LLC 

• Reliable Motors LLC 

• Alnadi Auto Imports LLC 

 

DMV’s Dealers and Agents Section determined that each dealer listed violated state law when they failed 

to maintain a licensed business facility. Through investigations and numerous attempts to reach them, 

DMV determined that the dealers abandoned their locations, which is in violation of state law and a 

requirement to maintain their license. The license revocations took effect May 14, 2020.     

                                                 

WisDOT’s Dealer and Agent Section licenses, regulates and resolves disputes about dealership sales 

and warranty repairs. It also investigates complaints about odometer tampering and title fraud involving 

dealerships and private sellers. 
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NOTE: View this document online at the WisDOT Newsroom. 
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